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July 17th 2008 
 
Dear Mayor and Councilors From the City Of Raymond, And the Mayor 
and Councilors From  the City Of South Bend; 
 
 
      The RWCC  Reviewed all The Engineer Packets We Received on 
the upcoming  Sewage Treatment Facility For the Raymond and South 
Bend Area.  After Much Discussion The Committee  Voted on The Firm 
of Gray& Osborne.  The Decision was  tough as we Received Many 
competitive Packets.  We as a Committee  sited  these reasons for 
Finally and unanimously  Picking Gray & Osborne. 
a. Gray & Osborne  have already established a working relationship on this project 

and has been  ongoing for the past 2 years  we know them they no us 
b. They scored the highest  from all the applicants packets that we received..  with many 

pluss  suchs as;  Qualified personnel,   availability to our community,,  Many other 
projects like ours ,  Very good  references,  over 10 year experience in Our  area  knowing 
our soils  needs and people, a Good letter of interest  detailed section describing the 
projects approach,, Cosmopolitian  Engineering for outfall, river crossing  and ps 11 
modifications,  There  already on Board  as the Facility Plan Consultants for Raymond 
and South Bend 



 So In closing the RWCC would like to Recommend to Raymond  as  the 
Lead City our Recommendation To Gray & Osborne Engineering Firm.  
We believe  we have made the best choice for  both Raymond and South 
Bend. 
 
Thankyou :  the RWCC  Committee  Please Present  This Recommendation 
at Your Next Council Meeting
 
 
  
 
 


